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2025 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament            February 8 
Spring Kickoff & SCGA 4-Ball         March 8 & 9 
Beautification Tournament          April 26 
Member/Guest                 May 17 & 18 
Men’s Club Championship           June 6, 7, 8 
President’s Cup                June 14 (start) 
Stag Day                   September 13 
Monster Day                  October 1 
Course Closed                October 6-26 
Member/Member                November 15 & 16 
Christmas Tournament             December 7 

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of golf for 

all members. Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  
fair and inclusive. Provide financial disclosure and administer the 

Club’s assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course. 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     Travis Montgomery 951-244-5193 
      Jamesmagil tamontgomery@verizon.net.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com  jthomso2@aol.com                           

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
             patkemball@pga.com 

President        Larry Mensch     951-514-1448  
             ljmensch@comcast.net 

Membership/      Dave Derse      714-501-8681 
Rules          dderse@pacbell.net 

Secretary        Billy Furlong      951-526-8398 
             billy@alohalandscape.org 

Treasure /2nd VP    Eric Schrader     408-966-6690  
             snjsshrks@att.net 

Handicap        Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 

Major Tournaments  Chris Kuminkoski   909-552-5792  
             chris@renanselectric.com 
Tournament Assistant Collin McCaffery   951-237-0768 
             mccafferycollin@yahoo.com 
Tournament Assistant Jon Keigwin      951-522-1220  
             keigwinjon@gmail.com 

Wednesday Game   Vern Kelch      951-345-0124 
             vjkelch@aol.com 

Public Relations     Bob Jacobson     951-236-2995  
             barbnbob1@gmail.com 

Greens Committee   Jesse Beecher     626-922-5005  
             jesse@wrigleybum.com 

Social          Joe Wood          951-565-0526 
             bigwoodranch@yahoo.com 

Happy New Year to Everyone 
 
 We are looking forward to a great year of golf. The 
tournament schedule is already set. You can mark 
your calendar now, so you won’t miss any of this 
year’s events.  
 Also add to your schedule the CLAPPS  
Beautification tournament on April 26,2025. The 
course was re-routed this year and new tee plaques 
were installed. The previous brass tee plaques will 
be auctioned off at the Beatification Tournament.  
 Of course, we have our Wednesday Play. Thanks 
to Chuck Newsom for putting all the games together 
and to Vern Kelch for collecting and distributing the 
prize money.   
  Ted Smykla and Chris Poland are leaving the 
Board this year. Thank you for all the time and effort 
you put in over the past years. You are really  
appreciated 
 Now to our new Board. There are a few changes. 
Vern Kelch, who did a great job as Past President, is 
staying on as Wednesday Play Director.  We want to 
thank Jesse Beecher for his great job as last year’s 
Tournament Director. He is staying on the board as 
the Green Committee Representative. Billy Furlong 
will be our new Secretary, Jon Keigwin will be our 
new Handicap Director. Chris Kuminkoski is our new 
Major Tournament director. He and his committee 
are already putting together the tournaments for the 
year. I promise it will be a great tournament year. 
 Now that we are all set for the new year, the only 
thing left to do is perfect your golf swing. 
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President’s  
Message  

By 

Kathy Homewood 
 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2025 Board of Directors 

 
 

President           Kathy Homewood    403-3124 

Major Tourn. Chairperson Kathy Voss        742-2413 

Handicap Chairperson   Ann Blay       562-400-0878 

Tues. Tourn. Chairperson Norma Yarbrough    775-7705 

Recording Secretary    Elaine Kenniston    834-6227 

Treasurer           Gerry Meeks       316-1511 

Membership Chairperson C.C. Collier      530-305-2732 

Historian           Barbara Spraul      244-6540 

Rules Chairperson     Darlene Cortez   909-263-6435 

2025 Tournament Schedule 

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
 

Valentines tournament    February 11 
Club Championship      March 11, 13, 18 
Senior Tournament       April 22 & 29 
Member/Guest Invitational  May 9 
Presidents Cup           June 10 & 17 
Member/Member        September 18 & 23 
Couples eclectic  
Turkey shoot          November 18 & 22 
Christmas Tournament    December 9 
 

May this first message of 2025 find all of 
you in good spirits and good health.  Hap-
py New Year to you all and may you be 
blessed throughout 2025. 
 
I feel honored to represent the CLWGC for 
a second term during this forthcoming 
year.  I want to extend my congratulations 
to the newly installed officers.  I’m excited 
to have these two new board members 
join us – CC Collier, Membership Chair 
and Elaine Kenniston, Recording  
Secretary. I welcome back Darlene  
Cortez, as our new Rules Chair and Kathy 
Voss, our new Major Tournament Chair.  
Everyone’s commitment to serving and 
promoting our club is truly commendable.  
 
As we enter January, we have two events 
on the calendar where volunteers are 
needed.  Both are on the same day,  
Monday the 13

th
.  We have six ladies 

ready to assist the Red Cross Blood Bank 
with welcoming donors and entering them 
into the system.  Also, the Tuesday Work 
Group has invited us to attend their Fill the 
Divots Day event starting at 9:00 with  
coffee and donuts.  Your participation 
would be greatly appreciated.  
 
On behalf of our entire club, I wish you a 
successful year on and off the course.  
May your drives be long, your putts be  
accurate, and your love for the game  
continue to inspire us all. 
 
Happy New Year, 
Kathy 





 





DECEMBER 4TH 
PARTNERS BEST BALL 
A Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Mascio  +  Keigwin    59 
2 Boettcher  +  Wallace  65 
3 Murrietta  +  Derse    65 
4 Wyrick  +  Sullivan    66   
   
B Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Smykla  +  Jacobson   63 
2 Archer  +  Washle    65 
3 Bemoll  +  Wagoner   66 
4 Wallace  +  Flores    67   
   
C Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Sanchez  +  Lackey   65 
2 Giambra  +  Kelley    65 
3 Scudieri  +  Watson   67 
4 Kielty  +  Thompson   67   
   
D Flight  
Pos. Players      Total Net 
1 Espinosa  +  BRADY   57 
2 Russelle  +  Viotti     62 
3 Tucker  +  Hawley    63 
4 Schutz  +  Doidge    68 
 
A Flight SKINS 
Player       Skins  Details 
Andrew Quinn     2   HOLE 3, 5 
Robert Funk      1   HOLE 18 
Greg Perry       1   HOLE 10 
Steve McCain     1   HOLE 16 
Jesse Beecher    1   HOLE 7 
Jon Keigwin      1   HOLE 4 
   
B Flight SKINS 
Player       Skins  Details 
Bob Jacobson     1   HOLE 11 
Joe Wood       1   HOLE 15 
David Derse      1   HOLE 16 
Bruce Wallace     1   HOLE 10 
Jon Evans       1   HOLE 5 
John Giambra     1   HOLE 9 
   
C Flight SKINS 
Player       Skins  Details 
Joe Espinosa     3   HOLE 8, 9, 11 
Fred Espinosa     1   HOLE 18 
Ted Russelle     1   HOLE 15 
MICHAEL BRADY  1   HOLE 2 
Bobby Lackey     1   HOLE 14 
Richard Tucker    1   HOLE 3 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None John Giambra $27.00 CTP #9 8'1" 
None Clive Taylor $21.00 CTP #4 3'10" 
Total Purse Allocated:  $48.00  
 

50/50 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Larry Ryan $18.00 50/50    
Total Purse Allocated: $18.00  

DECEMBER 11TH 
THREE BALLS GREEN TEES 
A Flight  
Pos. Foursome                    Total Net 
1 Liberator  +  Furlong  +  Gray  +  Washle      199 
2 Wines  +  Bader  +  Flores  +  Raworth       200 
3 Kemball  +  Quinn  +  Evans  +  Wagoner     203 
4 Boettcher  +  Sullivan  +  Wyrick  +  Wallace    207 
5 Leathley  +  Sanders  +  McCain  +  Reed     207 
   
B Flight 
Pos. Foursome                    Total Net 
1 Giambra  +  Garlichs  +  Kelley  +  Hirsch     195 
2 Carlson  +  Schutz  +  Viotti  +  Russelle      203 
3 Kim  +  Sanchez  +  Espinosa  +  BRADY     204 
4 Loomer  +  Conley  +  Finger  +  Stinson      205 
5 Kelley  +  Fuhrman  +  Hanover  +  Vandruff    205 
6 Mensch  +  Popper  +  Ramirez  +  DAmato    205 
 
A Skins Flight  
Player     Skins  Details 
Rick Lane     1   HOLE 18 
Bruce Wallace   1   HOLE 8 
Ted Smykla    1   HOLE 4 
Todd Wines    1   HOLE 5 
Billy Furlong    1   HOLE 7 
Jon Evans     1   HOLE 9 
   
B Skins Flight  
Player     Skins  Details 
Robert Sanchez   2  HOLE 5, 16 
Lawrence Mensch 2  HOLE 4, 17 
Wayne Liberator   1  HOLE 10 
David Kelley     1  HOLE 7 
Guy Loomer     1  HOLE 6 
   
C Skins Flight  
Player     Skins  Details 
Ross Hanover    3  HOLE 4, 10, 17 
Travis Montgomery 2  HOLE 2, 15 
Ted Russelle    1  HOLE 14 
Roger Kielty     1  HOLE 13 
Tom Hirsch     1  HOLE 11 
Joe Espinosa    1  HOLE 3 
MICHAEL BRADY 1  HOLE 5 
Don Raworth    1  HOLE 6 
Steve Viotti     1  HOLE 7 
 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Curtis Henry $31.00 CTP #11 2'11" 
None Carlos Ramirez $31.00 CTP #4 16' 
None Don Raworth $31.00 CTP #6 4'2" 
    
Total Purse Allocated: $93.00  
 

50/50 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Frederick Finger $14.00  
    
Total Purse Allocated: $14.00  



Welcome 

DECEMBER 18TH 
4 MAN SHAMBLE 
A Flight  
Pos. Foursome                         Total Net 
1 Wines  +  Bader  +  Flores  +  Raworth             185 
2 Kurt Miller + Randy Moore + Robert Gray + Greg Hackett 187 
3 Keigwin  +  Wagner  +  Quinn  +  Evans            192 
4 Giambra  +  Garlichs  +  Kelley  +  Hirsch           192   
   
B Flight  
Pos. Foursome                         Total Net 
1 Kim  +  Espinosa  +  BRADY  +  Russelle           193 
2 Mensch  +  Wood  +  Popper  +  Ramirez           194 
3 Kamashian  +  Montgomery  +  Nickel  +  Schrader     197 
4 Kupke  +  Kelch  +  Jacobson  +  Potenza           199 
 
A Flight SKINS 
Player         Skins  Details 
Jason Bader        2   HOLE 2, 5 
Jon Keigwin        1   HOLE 13 
Andrew Quinn       1   HOLE 15 
William Sullivan      1   HOLE 10 
Lawrence Mensch    1   HOLE 14 
   
B Flight SKINS 
Player         Skins  Details 
Gil Kim           1   HOLE 13 
Greg Hackett       1   HOLE 4 
Allan Stone        1   HOLE 2 
Robert Gray        1   HOLE 1  
Jack Conley        1   HOLE 14 
John Giambra       1   HOLE 10 
   
C Flight SKINS 
Player         Skins  Details 
Joe Espinosa       1   HOLE 18 
Dave Nickel        1   HOLE 11 
Steve Viotti        1   HOLE 13 
Walt Popper        1   HOLE 12 
Travis Montgomery    1   HOLE 14 
Dean Washle       1   HOLE 8 
Don Raworth       1   HOLE 15 
 
CLOSEST TO THE PIN 
Pos. Player Purse Details 
None Gene Piccolo $25.00 CTP #17 1'10" 
None Greg Leathley $25.00 CTP #9 6'5" 
None Steve Viotti $22.00 CTP #4 26'2" 
    
Total Purse Allocated: $72.00  
 

Mark Louder, a dedicated and innovative 
golf course superintendent, has been  
honored as the Superintendent of the Year 
by the Southern California Chapter of the 
Golf Course Superintendents Association. 
This prestigious award is a testament to 
his unwavering commitment to excellence 
in turf management, sustainability, and 
leadership in the industry.  
Mark earned his degree in Turf  
Management from Cal Poly Pomona, 
where he laid the foundation for his career 
with a deep understanding of sustainable 
landscape and turf practices. For the past 
15 years, he has served as the  
superintendent at Canyon Lake Country 
Club, bringing expertise and creativity to 
the course and its community. Under his 
stewardship, Canyon Lake has thrived, 
thanks in part to his strategic oversight of 
an 18-acre turf conversion to drought-
tolerant landscaping, as well as a  
complete irrigation system renovation—a 
forward-thinking initiative that has  
significantly reduced water usage and 
helped the club lead in sustainable  
practices. 
Beyond his achievements on the course, 
Mark is known for his dedication to  
mentoring the next generation of  
superintendents. Many of his assistant  
superintendents have grown under his 
guidance to become superintendents 
themselves, contributing to his legacy as a 
teacher and leader in the golf course  
industry. 
In recent years, Mark took on additional 
responsibilities as a Senior Superintendent 
for Southern California with BrightView, 
assisting courses with equipment needs 
and operational support. His expertise was 
instrumental in BrightView’s successful  
acquisition of two new courses, further  
solidifying his role as an essential  
contributor to the company’s growth and 
success. 
Mark’s impact on the golf course  
community, his leadership in water  
conservation, and his dedication to  
mentoring have made him a standout  
figure in the Southern California golf  
industry. His award as Superintendent of 
the Year is a fitting recognition of his hard 
work, expertise, and commitment to  
advancing the field. 
 
 

Charles Hemrich 
30110 Skippers Way Drive 
Canyon Lake, CA 92587 
chemrich@verizon.net 
GHIN: 522003 
Email:chemrich@verizon.net 
01/01/1967 
(562) 572-2760 
 

mailto:chemrich@verizon.net




All, as members we need to not only  
protect and take care of our course by 
watching the outside  players but we also 
have to obey rules ourselves. There’s 
been several instances that I’ve seen 
members driving on the par 3’s.  
 
If you’re not handicapped stay on the cart 
paths!! 

MENS CLUB CHRISTMAS TOURNAMENT 
A FLIGHT 

B FLIGHT 

MIXED FLIGHT 

SILENT AUCTION ITEM 





Matthew Schlesener 

Penalty-free scenarios of bunker play:  
  
• Removing loose impediments (pinecones/

leaves).  
• Placing a golf club within the bunker - if you’re  

between clubs and you drop one that you’re not  
using. 

- Hitting the sand in irritation – you might look  
foolish but doesn’t come with a penalty.  
- Leaning on a club in a bunker. 
- Digging your feet into the sand when preparing to 
hit a shot. 

Statistics to make you think:  
- Almost 80% of golfers will never have a  
handicap under 18. 
- Odds of an average golfer  
making a hole-in-one is 1 in 12,500. 
- Odds of an average golfer  
making two aces in a single round is  1 in 67 million. 
- Odds of winning the Powerball lottery is 1 in 292  
million.  



JANUARY 2025 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 

 

25 

26 27 
 

28 29 30 31  

       

Aaron Baker 
Richard Hamilton 

Michael Brady 
George Hanson 

John Campbell 

Jack Conley 

Bill Conlin 

Ed Cortez 
Gene Piccolo 

Rene Freye 

Charles Hemrich 

Bob Jacobson 
Robert Sanchez 

Rich Moline 
Joe Wood 

Mark Moss Anton Riniti 

Oscar Rowland 

Bruce Wallace 



If you need sand bottles  
to help take care of the course they 

have them for  
sale in the pro shop  

 

ATTENTION: 

Please repair more 
than one ball mark  

anytime you’re on the 
green.   






